State of Indiana Greene County City of Linton

REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING July 10, 2023 - 6:00 P.M.

WELCOME – OPENING OF MEETING Mayor Wilkes opened the meeting at 6 p.m.

PLEDGE TO THE FLAG

ROLL CALL

Linda Bedwell, Leslie Newman, Tony Richards & Jeff Sparks

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

A motion to approve the minutes from the March 2023 meeting was made by Jeff Sparks, 2nd by Les Newman. 4 ayes, passed.

APPROVAL OF CLAIMS PROPERLY SIGNED

A motion to approve the claims properly signed was made by Tony Richards, 2nd by Jeff Sparks. 3 ayes, passed.

APPROVAL OF FUND & APPROPRIATION REPORT

A motion to approve the fund and appropriate report made by Linda Bedwell, 2nd by Les Newman. 4 ayes, passed.

NEW BUSINESS

Several council members have observed the area of 6th and G St NW per a request for placement of a new Stop Sign. Due to low travel during observations, they will not place a new Stop Sign at this time.

A motion was made for the Community Crossing Grant bid was awarded to Milestone in the amount of \$347,780.00 and accepted without complications was made by Jeff Sparks, 2nd by Les Newman. 4 ayes, passed.

Jeff Sparks made a motion to approve Resolution 2023-10 designating Jessica Evans as Deputy Clerk-Treasurer, 2nd by Linda Bedwell. 4 ayes, passed.

A motion was made to approve Resolution 2023-11 designating Claudia Walker as Administrator for Workers Compensation through IPEP by Linda Bedwell and 2nd by Tony Richards. 4 ayes, passed.

DEPARTMENT HEADS REPORTING

Brent Murray (Operations Manager) stated there was a lot of storm damage that hit the City of Linton before the Freedom Festival. Murray wanted to thank the different departments for all their assistance in quickly cleaning up the debris.

Fire Chief Colton Murray explained the Fire Department was very thankful for the help from the Wabash Valley Correctional Facilities help with cleaning before the Freedom Festival.

Public Comments

Cheryl Hamilton (Linton Chamber of Commerce) thanked all city employees for their assistance during the busy time before, during and after The Linton Freedom Festival.

Jon Cotter mentioned all the upgrades in the park including the ADA ramp, sidewalks for shelters to be compliant. A new playground set should be added into the park this fall.

Jeff Sparks thanked the Linton Fire Department for their assistance with the Civitan building during the flooding from the storms.

Linda Bedwell stated the Pool Board was able to get an AED donated by the Linton Trustee for the pool during the summer months. The AED will be shared with the Soccer Fields in the Fall and Spring.

ADJOURNMENT

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Linda Bedwell and 2nd by Tony Richards. 4 ayes, passed.

Mayor John Wilkes

Clerk-Treasurer Claudia Walker